
City of Wellsville 
411 Main 

Wellsville, KS 66092 
 

The regular meeting of the Wellsville Council was held on Wednesday, April 28th, 2021 
at 6:00 p.m. in the Wellsville City Hall meeting room, located at 411 Main Street.  
Councilmen present were Cory Cunningham, Chuck Rutledge and Luke Henry.  
Department heads present were Asst. Chief Danny Hackler, City Superintendent Darien 
Kerr and Building and codes official Pat Burton. 
 
Council absent were Natalie Patton and Dave Rogers. 
 
The pledge of allegiance and invocation were given. 
 
Councilman Chuck Rutledge moved to approve the consent agenda and minutes from the 
previous meeting as submitted.  Councilman Luke Henry seconded.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
County commissioner Don Stottlemire gave the county report.  Don stated that Wellsville 
had 16 tons of trash during City wide clean up. If it hadn’t been a free cleanup the cost 
would be over $8000.  Don stated that the county did purchase 2 road graders.  The 
tourism center will be opening again and commission meetings will be open to the public. 
 
Councilman Chuck Rutledge made a motion to recess into executive session at 6:07 
p.m.to discuss attorney –client relationship pursuant to K.SA. 75-4319 (b)(2).  The open 
meeting will resume in the City council chambers at 6:27 p.m. City Attorney Patrick 
Reavey and Attorney Mike Seck was at the meeting via phone.  Councilman Luke Henry 
seconded.  Motion passed 3-0 
 
Councilman Luke Henry moved to come out of executive session.  Councilman Cory 
Cunningham seconded.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
No motions were made and only the above mentioned item was discussed. 
 
Asst. Chief Danny Hackler introduced the new officer to council.  Officer Brandon 
Davenport started on April, 19th as a full time officer. 
 
Building and Codes official Pat Burton stated that the corner at 7th and K-33 is closed to 
thru traffic just at the entrance.  He stated that the project is ahead of schedule and 7th 
may not open again during the duration of the construction phase.   
 
Pat stated that they finished work on the house that burned down in Glenwood Acres and 
it has all been cleaned up. 
 
Councilman Chuck Rutledge moved to go into executive session at 6:37 p.m. to discuss 
performance of non-elected personnel pursuant to K.S.A. 75-4319(b)(1).  The open 



meeting will resume at 6:42.  Councilman Luke Henry seconded.    Motion passed 3-0.  
City clerk Tammy Jones was asked to stay. 
 
Councilman Cory Cunningham moved to come out of executive session.  Councilman 
Luke Henry seconded.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
No motions were made and only the above mentioned item was discussed. 
 
Councilman Cory Cunningham moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Luke Henry 
seconded.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:42 p.m. 
 
City Clerk 
Tammy Jones 


